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Weekly message 
 
Dear Parents,  
Term 4 is flying along and the students are all very much engaged in wonderful opportunities. Significant events this 
week include: 
 
Kindergarten Orientation 
On Tuesday we held another of our orientation sessions for our 2020 Kindergarten students. Parents gathered in the 
hall and were taught a variety of learning activities to support student learning at home, helping to prepare children 
for their first year of school. A huge thank you and congratulations to the students in 5L who were engaged as 
teachers, teaching the parents, throughout this session. Our 2020 Kindergarten children spent more time in 
classrooms with our teachers setting them up for success by familiarising themselves with our learning environments 
and activities.  
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Building Update 
This week Mrs Neaves and I were involved in our first tour of the new building and we were amazed at how it is 
coming together. Walking around inside the building you can begin to visualise the plans that we’ve been reviewing 
for many months now. The steel roofing framework is being lifted into place on the top floor and the air conditioning 
units are being installed on the ground floor. With different material making up the walls on the ground and top 
floors, work will begin on both levels shortly, enclosing our building. Internals walls are beginning to be built which is 
also an exciting stage to reach!  
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Illawarra Regional Debating Team 
Congratulations goes to both the debating team who progressed to the Grand Final and Evie who was chosen for the 
regional debating team. This is an extraordinary achievement and one that was witnessed by many students as the 
event was streamed live on Wednesday!  
 
 
 
Chess Team 
Congratulations must go to our Chess team who won 6-2 against the Riverina Regional winners, All Saints Catholic 
School.  Students competed at Yass this week and will now play in the country final against the Northern NSW 
regional winners on November 23rd.  Congratulations and good luck chess team!  
 
 
Science Award 
At the STANSW Young Scientist Presentation night on Friday, 1st of November at the UOW, Ronin Naumovski, from 
class 5L, received the "Most Promising Award" in the K-6 category. This award was one of only three presented on 
the night. Ronin competed against hundreds of students across NSW to earn this award. His science project 
investigated the properties of static electricity. Congratulations, Ronin! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Year 7 Selective High School Applications 
Online applications for Year 7 selective high school placement in 2021 opened on Tuesday 8 October 2019 and will 
remain open until 10:00 pm on Monday 11 November 2019.  If you wish to apply you must complete the application 
before the due date.  All parents must apply online as there are no paper applications. Please see the following link 

for further details. https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-

opportunity-classes/year-7 
 
 
Peacekeeper Disco  
On Wednesday this week, our peacekeepers held another fundraiser. There were some amazing dance moves on 
display at the lunchtime disco and the funds raised will be used to support the peacekeeper end of year celebration. 
We appreciate the work that they do, giving up their time to support children and staff in the playground. 
 
 
 
School Attendance/ Movement 
As the year comes to an end, we require information from families who are aware that they will be moving to 
another school in 2020. Please see the note further down in the newsletter and we will be distributing this to all 
families soon. Also, if you are finishing the school year early to head off on holidays, please request the appropriate 

leave form from the office so that we are aware that you will be returning in 2020. This information is vitally 
important for us as we prepare our 2020 class structure. 
 
 
 
 
P&C Trivia Night 
Our annual Trivia Night is on tonight, and it is sure to be a fabulous night of fun and laughter for parents and friends 
of our school. It’s not too late to join us as tickets are available at the office or at the door. Tickets are only $15 per 
person. While you can form your own table, if you don’t have a group, come along and you will be allocated to a 
table of new friends on the night!  
 
I wish you many happy moments in the week ahead! 
Kind regards, 
 
Matt Richards 
R/ Principal 
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                                                Instructional Leader Update  
                                   by Mrs Neaves and Mrs Critoph 

 
 
Planning for Data Talks 
This week the teachers from K-2 have spent a lot of their own time and stage meeting time 
reviewing and updating every student’s literacy and numeracy data to prepare for data talks next 
week. During our data talks, teachers will be able to celebrate their class successes with the stage 
team and share strategies that they have been using within their classrooms. We will then review 
the updated data to choose some new focuses for the next cycle of literacy and numeracy 
planning. 
 
Professional Development 
This week Mrs Neaves and Mrs Critoph were invited to visit Fairy Meadow Demonstration School 
to attend a K-2 Teacher Workshop with literacy expert Jann Farmer Hailey. The workshop enabled 
us to access research around supporting teachers to grow students into capable, resilient, self-
regulated writers by the end of year 2. 
                                             
Celebrating  
In last week’s newsletter Mrs Neaves and Mrs Critoph shared how we love to celebrate learning 
with staff and children by showing you a photo demonstrating some very capable and proud Stage 
1 writers. This week we have had some very clever and proud students showing their numeracy 
skills. An integral part of learning Mathematics is for children to flexibly choose efficient numerical 
strategies to find answers and to explain their mathematical reasoning. 
 
 
 
 
        
 
                                              
     Explaining Mathematical reasoning                                              Making Ten 
 

                              

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 ~ November 2019 ~ ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

3 

 

4 
Interrelate Year 5 
Session 2 

5 
Kindy Orientation 
Parent as Learners 
and Classroom 
Session 
9.30am 
 
Interrelate Year 6 
Session 2 

 

6 
Peacekeeper 
Lunchtime Disco 
 

7 8 
P&C Trivia Night 

 

9 

 

10 11 
Interrelate Year 5 
Session 3 

12 
Interrelate Year 6 
Session 3 

13 
 

14 15 
Early Start 
Discovery Space 
Excursion 
Kindergarten 

 

STEM Comp 

 

16 

 

17 18 19 20 21 22 
 

23 

 

24 25 26 
Year 5 OC 
Orientation Day 

27 28 29 
 

30 

 

 ~ December 2019 ~ ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 
Surf Awareness 
Beach Day Yr 5 

4 
Surf Awareness 
Beach Day Yr 6 

5 
Scripture Assembly 

6 
 

7 

 

 

 

What’s Due: 
Beauty and The Beast Pantomime Excursion for K-4 – Payment and Permission note 
due by Friday 15th November 
Surf Education Australia Beach Excursion Year 5 & 6 – Payment and Permission note 
due by Tuesday 19th November 
 

What’s Overdue: 
Early Start Discovery Space Excursion – Payment and Permission note due by 
Wednesday 6th November 

 



Positive Behaviour for Learning at WPS! 

 
What is PBL?  

PBL stands for Positive Behaviour for Learning. It is a whole school approach 

for promoting positive behaviour within our school. PBL is about teaching 

the desired behaviours to students and showing them how they can be 

successful, allowing for a safe and supportive learning environment.  

 

What are our school values?  

Our school values are the expectations the school and community of WPS 

believe are required to create a positive learning environment. The 3 

school values are: Respect, Responsibility and Safety. All areas around the 

school have the school values and expectations displayed on signs to support students in making 

positive choices on the playground and in classrooms. 

 

PBL Lessons 
Each week, teachers engage students in PBL 

lessons which reinforce the three school 

values and expectations. Our teaching focus 

for this week was recess. We appreciate your 

support with discussing these expectations 

with your child at home. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
FAST AND FREQUENT PUGGLE 

Last term, WPS launched the ‘fast and frequent’ whole school reward 

system. This system aims to recognise and encourage positive and 

appropriate behaviours in all areas at school. A fast and frequent 

puggle is a small token which all K-6 students can receive when they 

display the three school values on the playground and in the 

classroom. All K-6 students were set a 

target of 5000 puggles to achieve a 

whole school reward, which is decided 

by the SRC (Student Representative Council). 

The new current total of puggles that K-6 students have collectively 

received are:  

 

Congratulations WPS on this outstanding effort!  

 

 

3373 
puggles 



 

School Swimming Scheme Report. 
By Halle Connors. 1/2D. 

Over the last ten days I, along with 59 other excited students, went to Corrimal 
Pools to improve and learn our swimming skills. The weather was great and 
everyone did really well in their skills in water safety, freestyle and backstroke.   

We would like to thank Miss Gray and Mr Critcher and the swimming teachers, and 
look forward to safe swimming this Summer. 

 

 
 
 

 

Attention families of Year 5 students:  

Intention to apply for Year 7 entry to a selective high school in 2021 

  

Selective high schools cater for academically high potential and gifted students who may otherwise be 
without sufficient classmates of their own academic standard. Selective schools help these students to 
learn by grouping them with students of similar ability, using specialised teaching methods and 
materials.  

Selective high schools are unzoned so parents can apply regardless of where they live. Applications for 
selective high school placement are considered mainly on the basis of the Selective High School 
Placement Test results and school assessment scores. The Selective High School Placement Test will be 
held on Thursday 12 March 2020. 

If you would like to have your child considered for Year 7 selective high school entry in 2021, you need to 
apply on the internet using a valid email address (not the student’s email address). 

Detailed instructions on how to apply online will be available from late-September 2019 at https:// 
education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7.  

The application website opens at that link on 8 October 2019 and closes at 10pm on 11 November 
2019. You must apply before the closing date. 

There are no paper application forms. If you do not have internet access, you could apply at a public 
library. If you have a disability that prevents you from using a computer, you can contact the Unit for 
assistance after 8 October 2019. You must submit only ONE application for each student. 

If you have any questions please contact Miss Brooke Axam, Stage 3 Assistant Principal. 
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Peacekeeper Fundraising 

 

Our Peacekeepers have done a fantastic job organising their Term 4 

fundraisers! We have had a successful Mufti Day, lolly guessing 

competition, bake sale and lunchtime disco, raising lots of funds for the 

Jamberoo trip at the end of the year. 

 

Thank you to our students and families for their support of all the fundraising 

activities this term. 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 
 



 



 
 
 
 

 


